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Subject – Occupational Stress survey – progress report
1. Local risk assessments

Meetings between Occupational Health, Personnel where appropriate, and individual Heads of Department/Heads of Service Section have continued throughout the summer.   40 meetings have been completed, a further 5 are scheduled for the beginning of November, and 5 more are yet to be arranged.  It is anticipated that all meetings will be completed by the end of November.

In all cases, the meetings have focused on the need for HoD/HoSS to carry out stress risk assessment.  Broadly, this requires that they enter into discussion with employees in their area, confirm the key causes or potential causes of stress and identify possible solutions.   In many areas the survey data showing comparisons with peer departments/sections has been used as a starting point for discussion, and has been useful to clarify or confirm the beliefs of a manager regarding the status of the department /section.  In other areas, this data was less useful for a variety of reasons and different ways of gauging staff satisfaction have been considered. 

There has been an emphasis on the importance of the process of carrying out risk assessment, and the need for it to be seen as an ongoing process with tangible benefits for staff wellbeing and effectiveness, rather than a tick box exercise.  In some areas, the process of exploring the key issues is a major exercise in itself, and will form the ‘action plan’ part of the Risk assessment documentation.  Other areas are further down the road of problem identification and will have an action plan which specifies the possible solutions which are to be put in place.

A reminder is being sent to all HoD/HoSS to make them aware that stress risk assessment documentation is subject to  review by their line manager (Dean or equivalent) and to set a deadline for completion of the initial document.  It is hoped that some specimen risk assessments will be included in this to provide additional guidance

A summary of the main issues raised by HoD/HoSS during discussions with OH is being drawn up; this will feed into the discussions of the Stress Sub Group, and its final report. 

2. Stress Sub group and focus groups

The Stress Sub Group have identified a need for focus groups to provide further detail on the issues which most affect employees; and to canvass employees on possible solutions, and to learn from good practice.  This is in line with recommendations made by the Health and Safety Executive for the implementation of the Management Standards for stress.

The focus groups are scheduled to take place in December and January.  They will be facilitated by an external consultant (Amanda Harrington), with note taking being done by Wendy Jones or Mary Thomas. 

The groups, consisting of 8 – 10 individuals will be drawn from horizontal bandings, as follows:-

· Academics at lecturer level

· Academics at Senior Lecturer level and above

· Researchers

· Secretarial clerical/admin services (from academic and support departments)

· Management/ Specialist roles (from academic and support departments)

· Technical staff (academic departments)

· Technical staff (support departments)

· Operational services

· Union representatives

· HoD/HoSS

· Senior management/EMG

The questions for discussion will focus on demand; manager support (and who a manager is in academic areas); and management of change.  Each discussion will last for two hours, which will allow plenty of opportunity for discussion to branch out into related areas, depending on the concerns of attendees.  Output from these groups will be reviewed by the SSG, and will feed into the final report.  

3. Final report

Information will be drawn from three main areas:-

a) focus group discussions (which will also consider survey findings);

b) outputs from meetings with HoD/HoSS;

c) audit of key causes of  stress related ill-health in cases seen by Occupational Health.

Based on this, the SSG will draw up a summary report which documents the key areas of risk for the university as a whole and possible measures for improvement.  Target date for this is February/March 2007, subject to successful completion of the focus groups as planned.
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